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Mass Schedule 
Sundays: 8am, 11am 
Monday: 12 Noon 
Tuesday: 12 Noon & 7pm 
Wednesday through Friday: 12 Noon 
1st Friday of Month: 12 Noon & 7pm 
Saturday: 9am 
 

Confession Schedule 
Sundays: 7-8am; 10-11am 
Monday-Friday: 11:15-11:45am 
Tuesdays: also 6:15-6:45pm 
Saturday: 8-8:45am 
 
Please consult the weekly bulletin for modifications to the schedule.  

Institute of Christ the King Sovereign Priest 
 

Veritatem Facientes In Caritate—Furthering the Truth in Charity 

Contact Information 
Parish Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9am-2pm 

3250 California Avenue 
Pittsburgh, PA 15212 
Phone 412-761-1508 
Fax: 412-761-6454 

Email: office@mpboj.com 
Website: mostpreciousbloodparish.org  or 

mpboj.com 
 
Pennsylvania Childline (report suspected child abuse)  
1-800-932-0313 
Protection of Children and Youth (diocesan office) 
1-888-808-1235 

Clergy & Staff 
Canon William Avis, Pastor 
   pastor@mpboj.com 
Canon Ross Bourgeois, Parochial Vicar 
   canon.bourgeois@institute-christ-king.org 
Geraldine Redic, Business Manager/Safe Environment 
   businessmanager@mpboj.com 
Gail Buchman, Administrative Assistant 
   office@mpboj.com 
Charles R. Friend, Budgets & Financial Reporting 
   temporalaffairs@mpboj.com 
John Rokosz, Music Director 
   music@mpboj.com 
Jeannine M. Goelz, Office Coordinator 
   volunteer@mpboj.com 
Jack Aul, Project Superintendent 
   projectsuper@mpboj.com 
George Wright,  ERT/Usher Coordinator 
   usher-ert@mpboj.com 
Bill Redic, Catechism Administrator 
   catechism@mpboj.com 



 Liturgical Schedule 
Sunday, November 5, 2023     
23rd Sunday after Pentecost, 2nd Class—Green 
    8AM  LMO   Hannah Allen– Birthday (Paul Allen) 
  11AM  HM     Pro populo 

Processional: Help Lord the Souls (pg. 71) 
Recessional: At the Name of Jesus (pg. 54) 

Monday, November 6, 2023   
 Daily Requiem Mass, 4th Class—Black 
   12 PM  LM  + Joseph Rikk (Maria Rikk) 

Tuesday, November 7, 2023   
 Daily Requiem Mass, 4th Class—Black 
  12PM  LM  +Richard & Mary Sibbet (Joseph & Sandra Wilson) 

    7PM  LM  + Charles & Marietta Hillberry   
            (Charles Hillberry Jr.) 

Wednesday, November 8, 2023  

 Four Crowned Martyrs, 4th Class—Red 
   12PM  LM  + Gorge & Regina Yuhas (Maria Rikk) 

Thursday, November 9, 2023   
 Dedication of the Lateran Basilica, 2nd Class—White 
   12PM  LMO   + Deceased Members of the Confraternity 
      8PM  Holy Hour of Adoration 
      9PM  Compline 

Friday, November 10, 2023   
 St. Andrew of Avellino, 3rd Class—White 
   12PM  LM  + Ronald J. Flack (David Lenihan) 

 Saturday, November 11, 2023   
 St. Martin of Tours, 3rd Class—White 
    9AM  LMO  + Ruth Keenan (Mark Schurdak Family) 

Sunday, November 12, 2023   
5th Sunday after Epiphany (resumed), 2nd Class—Green 
    8AM  LMO   Pro populo 
  11AM  HM     + Patricia Maraccini  
              (Aaron & Margaux Pisula) 

Processional: Jesus Lover of My Soul 
Recessional: Help Lord the Souls 

 

LM = Low Mass; LMO = Low Mass with Organ; 
HM = High/Solemn Mass 

————————————————————————— 

Our Weekly Offerings 
 

Sunday, October 29, 2023 
Offertory  ........................................................... $7,617.00 
Parish Appeal ........................................................ $305.00 
Parish Improvement ........................................... $1,525.00 
Food Pantry........................................................ $1,719.00 
World Mission Sunday ........................................... $40.00 
Religious Retirement Fund ..................................... $10.00 
Christmas Charities ................................................. $10.00 
Christmas Flowers .................................................. $10.00 
 

Sunday Mass Attendance: 8AM  527;  11AM 448;  Total 975 

 

On Line Contributions 
The parish utilizes Faith Direct for on-line donations, which can be 
made directly from your bank account or credit card. If interested in 
making donations in this manner, please visit: 
membership.faithdirect.net/PA678 or call 866-507-8757. 
 

Parish Group News 
CONFRATERNITY OF CHRISTIAN MOTHERS usually 
meets  every First Saturday of the month, beginning with the 
9AM Mass. All adult women are welcome. Please contact chris-
tianmothers@mpboj.com for more information.  
  
 

SURSUM CORDA-YOUNG ADULTS GROUP is a nation-
wide initiative to foster the spiritual lives of Catholic adults, 
AGES 18–35, at Institute apostolates.  To sign up for the mail-

ing list and receive notice of future events, text Corda to 84576 
and choose  "SC Pittsburgh." For more information, contact 
Jose Piñero at 863.450.5143 or sursumcorda@mpboj.com.   

 

RESPECT LIFE GROUP (RLG) The Gospel of Life is at the 
heart of this new group. RLG promotes a culture of life through 
three  working subcommittees of Legislation, Education, Advo-
cacy. RLG's Nov.-Dec. newsletter may be found at both en-
trances of the church. Please contact Brenda Briola at 724-650-
5767 or respectlife@mpboj.com for more information. 
  

Respect Life Conference Nov. 18 
The RLG is hosting a Respect Life Conference on Saturday, 

Nov. 18,  from 11:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.  More info to follow; 
confirmed speakers are: Drs. Jose & Stacy Trasancos (COG 

for Life). Dr. Alan Keyes, and Dr. Theresa Farnan. Suggested 
donation for the event is: $10 per person/$25 for family. RSVP 

is required – deadline is Thurs. Nov. 9 to fgergerich@gmail.com. 
See flyer at the church entrances for more information.  

Closing Event Today at 4:30 

Forty Days for Life concludes this afternoon, beginning at 
Planned Parenthood at 4:30 p.m. Join his Excellency, Bishop 
William Waltersheid, in prayer before the Blessed Sacra-

ment, followed by a Eucharistic procession to Epiphany 
Church for a closing Mass, thanking God for his protection 
and the lives saved through our prayers. 
  

Parish Improvements - Confessionals 
Work will start in the very near future to revise the existing 
confessionals in the church, as well as to add a third confes-
sional in the same area, so that there will be only one line for 
the sacrament. The first part of the project entails demolish-
ing the “Cry Room” on the Epistle side, to prepare the area 
for the work. Parents will be still be able to utilize the other 
two areas in the church (at the side entrance and in the nar-
thex) for children who may be distracting during Mass. 
Thank you for your patience as we begin this next project. 
  

Business Manager’s Corner 
With today’s bulletin, you are receiving a copy of the quar-
terly Standard Bulletin Financial Statement for the first quar-
ter of the current fiscal year (which runs from 7/1/2023 
through 6/30/24).  This information is organized and provid-
ed by the diocese, based on the monthly expenses as reported 
from our parish Operating Account. Mr. Charles Friend then 
analyzes and prepares an excellent overview of the report, 
highlighting certain parish expenditures. Have you ever 
wondered, though, about our day-to-day costs such as the 
cost of the Catechism program, or the utility bills for all of 
the parish buildings, or what the parish spends on liturgical 
items? My hope is that in this “Business Manager’s Corner” 
I will be able to supply more transparency to the fiscal oper-
ations of the parish, by specifically providing information of 
where donations are spent. More to follow in this space!  
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Introduction to the Devout Life 
By St. Francis de Sales 

 

The Other Public Offices of the Church 
(Book 2, Chapter 15) 

 

Furthermore, my child, you should endeavor to assist at the 
Offices, Hours, Vespers, etc., as far as you are able, especial-
ly on Sundays and Festivals, days which are dedicated to 
God, wherein we ought to strive to do more for His Honor 

and Glory than on others. You will greatly 
increase the fervor of your devotion by so 
doing, even as did Saint Augustine, who 
tells us in his Confessions, that in the early 
days of his conversion he was touched to 
the quick, and his heart overflowed in hap-
py tears, when he took part in the Offices of 
the Church. Moreover (let me say it here 
once for all), there is always more profit 

and more consolation in the public Offices of the Church 
than in private acts of devotion, God having willed to give 
the preference to communion in prayer over all individual 
action. Be ready to take part in any confraternities and asso-
ciations you may find in the place where you are called to 
dwell, especially such as are most fruitful and edifying. This 
will be pleasing to God; for although confraternities are not 
ordained, they are recommended by the Church, which 
grants various privileges to those who are united thereby. 
And it is always a work of love to join with others and take 
part in their good works. And although it may be possible 
that you can use equally profitable devotions by yourself as 
in common with others,—perhaps even you may like doing 
so best,—nevertheless God is more glorified when we unite 
with our brethren and neighbors and join our offerings to 
theirs. 
I say the same concerning all public services and prayers, in 
which, as far as possible, each one of us is bound to contrib-
ute the best example we can for our neighbor’s edification, 
and our hearty desire for God’s Glory and the general good 
of all men. 
   

No One Dies Alone 
No One Dies Alone (NODA) is a program at UPMC Mercy 
that seeks to ensure that dying patients, who may otherwise 
be alone, have the gift of human presence in their final 
hours. This presence is provided by specially trained volun-
teers called “Compassionate Companions”. If you are inter-
ested in serving as a “Compassionate Companion”, please 
contact Fr. Igor Hohosha, Pastor of St. George Ukrainian 
Catholic Church (our neighbor on California Ave.) and 
Chaplain at UPMC Mercy, at 412-478-5685, or by email at 
hohoshai2@upmc.edu. 
  

Open Period for 2024 Mass Intentions  
The Parish Mass Intention Registry is now open for a three-
week period. Each family/parishioner may request one Sun-
day Mass and two weekday Masses for calendar year 2024, 

with preference for Sunday Masses given to those who were 
unable to obtain a Sunday Mass during 2023. To make a 
Mass intention request, please utilize a Mass Intention Re-
quest Form, found at the church entrances. Please do not call 
or visit the Parish Office, since we need the actual form for 

tracking.  The last date for submission of Mass intentions 
during this period is November 20th, so please complete and 
submit your forms soon. 

Christmas Card Fundraiser 
You can send a special Christmas greeting to family and 
friends again this year, with the use of the Institute of Christ 
the King’s unique Christmas cards.  Each card recipient will 
be remembered by the U.S. Provincial Superior at Holy 
Mass on Christmas Day.   
Cards will be available for 
purchase after the Sunday 
Masses beginning November 
12th until all are sold.  The cost 
for a packet of 10 cards and 
envelopes is $20 where a por-
tion of the proceeds directly 
benefits the parish. A limited 
number of previous years’ cards 
are also available. Please note 
that while they do not indicate 
inside that “the recipient of the 
card will be remembered by the US Provincial Superior on 
Christmas Day”, it is still the case. Thank you for your sup-
port of this parish fundraiser. 

 
 

All Saints Day Party  
Please plan to join fellow parishioners for the All Saints Day 
party in the school gym today following the High Mass. The 
event will begin with a pot-luck, carnival style games and 
Saint themed treat bags. You’re encouraged to dress as a 
saint and join in the fun. Children can prepare a Saint Report 
to be displayed at the party (can be a coloring page, poster, 
clay sculpture, diorama, etc.). All ages welcome—so we 
hope to see you there!  
  

Bethlehem Christian Families 
Next Sunday, November 12th, Roni Salsa, representing the 
Bethlehem Christian Families, will be with us after each 
Mass selling crucifixes, rosaries, and religious articles, in the 
parish center gym.  All items are made in the Holy Land 
from olive wood which is native to the Holy Land and Beth-
lehem. With the significant decrease in tourism to the Holy 
Land, many Christian families have been financially impact-
ed. Bethlehem Christian Families assists the many organiza-
tions and churches through its mission.  Please come and 
browse the items and support their work.  The sale of these 
goods will help them very much, and will give you the op-
portunity to have something “authentic” from the Holy Land 
to help your personal devotion. Website: bcfmission.com  
 

Nov. 19: Two Special Events 
Canon Jacob Wells will offer a First Solemn Mass at 11 
a.m., followed by a reception where he will give his first 
priestly blessing. At 2 p.m., a presentation by Jacob Imam 
on The College of St. Joseph the Worker (opening soon in 
Steubenville), and a conference on “The right concept of 
work, the trades, and the economy.” 
 

Aquinas Crusader For a Day 
All eighth grade students are invited to be a "Crusader for a 
Day" on Thursday, November 9.  Students will attend high 
school classes and learn more about the educational and ex-
tracurricular programs offered at Aquinas.  Register online 
at AquinasAcademy.info. Contact Joe Austin, Director of 
Admissions, at austin@aquinasacademy-pittsburgh.org, or 
(724) 444-0722, ext.15, for more information. 



 

To All Our Guests... 
 

The Canons and Faithful of Most Precious Blood of Jesus Parish welcome you and hope that your time in   
“The ‘Burgh” may be an opportunity to share in the tradition of the Roman Catholic Faith.  Please enjoy the 
beauty of this Personal Parish, established by Bishop David Zubik on July 1, 2019 on the Feast of The Most 
Precious Blood of Jesus.    
  

According to liturgical tradition and the Traditional Latin Mass of the Roman Rite, Holy Communion is re-
ceived kneeling and on the tongue.  All visitors who are not of the Catholic Faith are welcome to join us in 
prayer but are requested not to receive Holy Communion.  Because reception of Holy Communion is the sign 
of Divine and Ecclesial unity, only practicing Catholics who are free of mortal sin, and have observed the Eu-
charistic Fast, should present themselves for Holy Communion.  For those who need a low gluten Host, let an 
usher know as you approach the Communion rail toward the end of Communion. 
  

To receive more information about the parish or if you desire to become a member of the Catholic Church,  
contact the Priory at 412-761-1508.  The pastoral care of Most Precious Blood of Jesus Parish is provided by 
The Institute of Christ the King Sovereign Priest.   

Sacramental Information 
 

Infant Baptism:   
Baptism should be administered within two weeks of 
birth.  Please call the office prior to the baby’s birth to 
make arrangements.  
  

Holy Matrimony: 
Couples planning to marry at the parish must call the   
office to schedule proper instruction at least six months in 
advance. 
   

Anointing of the Sick: 
If you need the assistance of a priest for the dying, please 

PARISH NEWS—The parish uses Flocknote to circulate news and 
information.  If you’d like to sign up, please text MPBOJ to 84576 
from your cell phone and follow the instructions, or check the par-
ish website (MPBOJ.com) for more information. 

MASS INTENTIONS—The Parish Mass Intention Registry reo-
pens on October 30, for a period of three weeks, to accept 2024 
intentions. See  details inside this bulletin. Forms will be available 
at both church entrances. 

contact the office at 412-761-1508. If after hours, please 
call and listen to the prompts and select option #1. 
  

Catholic Faith  Formation and Spiritual needs: 
For those seeking Catechism, preparing for First Holy 
Communion, Confirmation, needs of the sick or funeral 
information, please call the parish office. 
  

Certificates: 
Certificates for Sacraments administered prior to July 1, 
2019 are maintained by the Diocese of Pittsburgh         
Archives.  You may reach the Diocese Archive office at 
412-456-3158, or archives@diopitt.org. 

Congratulations to our Newly-Confirmed  






